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What MHCO Misses  About 
Our Volunteers

This Spring edition of The Vine Newsletter shines a 

spotlight on MHCO volunteers and the unique impact 

they provide to the MHCO community. Recently a few 

MHCO volunteers shared what they miss most about not 

being able to volunteer at MHCO. The most prevalent re-

sponses were focused around “interrupted relationships, 

missing out on being with friends, lamenting not being 

able to help out, and having to cancel in-person worship 

services”. Volunteers have been a part of MHCO’s DNA 

since our founding, it is part of the community fabric in 

each facility. Over the years volunteers, residents and 

MHCO team members have joined together to help with 

resident events, activities, outings, worship, and celebra-

tions. This past year, these life-enriching routines have 

not been able to happen or have just not happened in 

the same way due to COVID-19.

Since late 2020 we are thankful for the incremental steps 

and improvements which have allowed some things to 

move forward. The first volunteer activities to kick off 

were virtual Bible studies with the support of Pastoral 

leaders from area churches. These bi-monthly Bible stud-

ies via zoom have continued for residents at Maple Crest. 

Initially, we imagined all communities would want to be 

active but Zoom meetings are not appreciated by every-

one. In late October ’20, the Our Daily Bread Mobile 

Meals program in Bluffton and Pandora restarted with 

nearly 30 volunteer drivers. More recently the Volunteer 

Medical Transport program was renewed in late March 

‘21.  With each program restart we are hopeful and look 

forward to when volunteers might be able to return to 

more traditional indoor activities. For more information 

about upcoming volunteer opportunities at MHCO, stay 

tuned to our website and Bluffton ICON for a listing of 

volunteer opportunities as our campus situation allow.

We do our best to document volunteers, hours, and ac-

tivities in our volunteer program. Our records for 2020 

highlight a drastic reduction of volunteers and hours 

from the previous year due to COVID-19. In 2019                

569 people served 9,299 hours, while in 2020 we had 

323 volunteers serve 3,857 hours. The reduction of 

hours also reflects a decline in the quality of meaningful 

engagement and relationships between residents, volun-

teers and MHCO team members. 

Residents shared they miss interacting with volunteers 

when they go out for medical transport or are on a 

wheelchair trip to the hair salon. Both elders and staff 

mentioned how much they miss in-person entertain-

ment, especially piano playing and singing. Volunteers 

are invaluable to MHCO and help make this place 

special. We are hopeful and look forward for the next      

volunteer program restart at MHCO.  Volunteers, know 

you have been greatly missed and we look forward to 

when you can come back! 

Hidden Smiles… MMH volunteers/residents Deanna Creeger and Dortha Radabaugh 
enjoy daily hallway walks.  It is a joy to greet elders walking around campus again!

For more information about upcoming volunteer 
opportunities at MHCO, stay tuned to our website 

and Bluffton ICON for a listing
of  volunteer opportunities.

“Abide in me as I abide in you.  Just as the branch cannot bear Fruit by itself 
unless it abides in the vine, neither can you unless you abide in me.” - John 15:4
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A Word from Daren 
This year, perhaps above any in recent memory, the renewal and 

life that comes with Spring arrived with great anticipation. With 

recent changes in COVID-19 guidelines, we sense an eagerness 

for a return to “normal”. We are looking forward to a renewal 

of relationships with volunteers, family members and residents 

whom we have not been able to have regular contact with over 

the last year. There appears to an increase in hopefulness and a sigh of relief across our 

communities. Smiles and conversation are increasing.  We are holding on to these bright 

spots and renewed relationships as we continue the work to ensure the future of MHCO 

and the care for our residents and children provided in your communities.

With ongoing and changing news concerning the resurgence in COVID, please continue 

joining us in slowing the spread of COVID by wearing a mask, practicing physical dis-

tancing, washing hands often and considering a vaccine based on the recommendation 

of your health care professional.

The following is an adapted prayer from “Every Moment Holy: Volume 1”. May these 

words and thoughts pervade our hearts and minds:

Lord, we are gathered here, unique individuals designed to be at this point in 

history. May your purposes be accomplished among us. Tune our hearts to hear 

the voice of your Spirit.  Awaken us to be present to you and to each other in the 

time we are given.

You have gathered us in this time and place. You alone know our hearts                   

and needs. There are those who experiencing pain and sorrow.  May those ex-

periencing joy find grace to enter the sorrows of others.  Among us are those 

experiencing joy, good health and prosperity. May those in sorrow find grace to 

embrace the joy of others.

Let us prize these moments and care for one another deeply – for each of us, 

and our relationship to one another, are precious and fleeting. Let us prize these 

moments and care for one another deeply – for each of us, and our relationships 

to one another are precious.

Grant each of us a place to humbly receive and to faithfully serve, that we might 

know in this brief gathering a foretaste of that greater communion yet to come.

Be at work even now, O Lord. May your will, in us, in these hours, be accom-

plished.  Amen.

Please join me in welcoming new members to the MHCO leadership team and the many 

volunteers highlighted in this edition.  2021 is full of promise and possibilities.  Your con-

tinued support through prayer, gifts of time and monetary support are appreciated and 

vital to the success of MHCO. Thank you for your support.

				    God’s blessings to you,

				    Daren Lee 
For the most recent information on MHCO and our COVID-19 response please visit:  
https://mhcoliving.org/covid19
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While in person visits were not possible during extended months this past 
year, messages of  hope and love endure.  Thank you for reaching out 
to loved ones. Resident visits are now possible.  Please contact the campus 
where your loved one is located and schedule a visit. 

Hilty Home  •  Mennonite Memorial Home  •  Maple Crest  •  Willow Ridge
2021 MHCO Volunteers

Hilty Home Child 
Care students get in 

on the fun for window 
visits this Spring. 

Dorothy Moser raises 
her hand in passing 

along greetings.
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MHCO Brighter Lives Charitable Giving	     2020 Gifts	 2021 Goals

MHCO Benevolent Care/General Fund 		  $110,870 		  $124,000

Endowment Fund 			   $  24,090 		  $  40,000

MMH Hanidicap Accessible Van 			   $  29,490 		  $    6,000

COVID -19 Response and Other Designated Funds 		  $  36,450 		  $  24,000

Hilty Child Care/Flower Fund/Other 			   $  11,990 		  $  10,000

Total Giving 			   $212,890 		  $204,000

Thanks to all 
our volunteers!

We endeavor to provide accurate names that include 
all volunteers.  We also appreciate additional indi-
viduals volunteering on behalf   of  their church or 
community organization who may not be named in 
this list.  Please contact Chris Moser at 419-358-
1015 ext. 263 for any corrections, oversights or 
if  you prefer not to have your name listed in the 
future.

We are thankful to the hundreds of families, churches and 

businesses with relationships and connections to Menno-

nite Home Communities of Ohio who support our mission 

and work.  Your gifts and prayers sustain us.

Gifts and investments toward MHCO programs totaled 

more than $212,000 in 2020.  The majority of these funds 

are used to support our traditional programs linked to Be-

nevolent Care and Endowment which provide resources 

to MHCO for programs and care of older adults who have 

outlived their resources. (Did you know that reimburse-

ment for nursing care costs provided by Medicaid only 

covers approximately 2/3 of the cost of care per day?)

Plans are underway to complete funding for a new hand-

icap accessible van with additional support in 2021.  

A special thanks goes out to the Service Group, area 

Churches, Everence (providing matching grants) and area 

businesses. Designated gifts were also received to support 

special needs in our COVID-19 response.  We are thank-

ful for your generous support!

“But those who hope in the Lord will renew their strength. 
They will soar on wings like eagles; they will run and not 
grow weary; they will walk and not be faint.” - Isaiah 40:31

Thankful for Your Support in 2020 - Goals for 2021



It has been a difficult year to preserve meaningful    

volunteer engagement and participation on MHCO 

campuses. You have been greatly missed! We are 

hopeful in the coming weeks or months we might 

gradually invite volunteers back into relationship 

with elders and MHCO team members. Currently 

COVID-19 vaccines are not required for entering 

MHCO facilities, but we encourage volunteers to 

obtain your vaccination prior to returning to vol-

unteer activities.  We invite you as a current and/

  MHCO Volunteer Engagement Survey

Name:____________________________________________________________________________________________

Address:__________________________________________________________________________________________

State: ________________________________________  _City: ___________________  Zip: _______________________

Primary Phone #: ______________________________ _ Cell Phone #: _ ______________________________________

Preferred Email Address: ___________________________________________________________________________

Do you or your organization have a preferred MHCO community where you volunteer?

q MMH       q Maple Crest       q Willow Ridge       q Hilty Home       q Hilty Home Child Care

q Any of the Above

Do you or your organization have a preferred volunteer activity for the future?

q Worship or Bible Studies       q Events or Excursions       q Playing Games       q Visitation        q Music

q Helping Outside with Seasonal Activities, Plantings & Landscaping etc.        q Storytelling

q Medical Transport of Residents or Mobile Meals       q Leading a Volunteer Team

q Help as needed per request by Activity Director       q Other: _________________________________ (Specify) 

What have you missed the most about not being able to volunteer at MHCO this past year?__________________	

_________________________________________________________________________________________________	

_________________________________________________________________________________________________

or prospective volunteer to fill out the short survey 

and return it using the enclosed envelope or go to 

the survey monkey QRCode above using your smart 

phone.  MHCO is moving more toward communica-

tion via email and cell phone.  We would appreciate 

an update of your contact information and volunteer 

preferences. This will help us reach you when we are 

able to invite volunteers back to MHCO.  (All contact 

information you provide to MHCO is confidential 

and used exclusively by MHCO.)
!

TR Steiner, Director of  Buildings & Grounds, Bluffton 
campuses (far left) provides a recertification for volun-
teer medical transport drivers David McClurg, John 
Rich, Gerald Wehri and Dave Miller (Richard Bucher 
and Barb McClurg not pictured.) We are pleased the 

MHCO volunteer program is coming back to serve the community. In the coming months 
MHCO will host additional trainings for new or additional drivers. If  you are interested in becoming a volunteer, contact 
MHCO at 419-358-1015 and ask for our volunteer coordinator at ext 263. 

Dear MHCO Volunteers . . .

   Help us reach out to you!

Church members from the Free Christian Church in Continental 
helped make the hug station for Hilty Home. Elder Shirley Taylor 

receives a well-deserved hug from a family member. 
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We are pleased to introduce Leadership Team members 

who have transitioned into new positions in the past few 

months. For more details on each team member please visit 

https://mhcoliving.org/mhco-leadership-team-update/.

Mennonite Memorial Home and Willow Ridge — 

Kimberly Piña, LNHA has served as the Executive Director of 

Hilty Home since July of 2019.  On March 18th of this year, 

Kimberly transitioned into the Executive Director position at 

Mennonite Memorial Home and Willow Ridge.

Hilty Home — Sherrie McCluer

Filling the open Executive Director position at Hilty Home (due 

to Kimberly Piña’s move to Mennonite Memorial Home and 

Willow Ridge) is Sherrie McCluer, RN, LNHA. Sherrie is a fa-

miliar face at Hilty Home, as she served as Director of Nursing 

there from January 2019 until she began her Administrator in 

Training program at MHCO in 2020.

Mennonite Home Health & Senior Services — 

Teresa Lewallen

Filling the position of Director of Home Health & Senior Ser-

vices is Teresa Lewallen, RN.  Teresa has been a nurse for over 

20 years, and has served in various capacities including skilled 

nursing, MDS, Passport Care Manager, and of course home 

health!

Maple Crest Senior Living Village — April Mangett

With Daren Lee’s recent promotion to Acting Chief Operations 

Officer (COO), the Executive Director of Maple Crest position 

has been filled by April Mangett. April has more than 17 years 

of experience in the senior living field, with a background in 

sales and marketing for skilled nursing, assisted living, inde-

pendent living, and home health. 

MHCO Leadership Team Update

From Left to Right:
Kimberly Piña, Sherrie McCluer, Teresa Lewallen, April Mangett


